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    A Lonely Hooligan Outtakes

"I'm really disappointed in you, you know."

Hiccup jumped awake as an alien voice called out to him in the cave.
He scrambled to get up and find the source of the voice.

"Really, I've given you almost a month and you still haven't found
me. I left clues for you everywhere. Honestly Vinur, I don't know
what they teach them these days."

Hiccup's tired mind realized that the man's voice, at least it
sounded like a man, was no longer talking to him. He also realized
that Toothless had not reacted or done anything to protect him.

"Who are you? What have you done with Toothless?" Hiccup frantically
called out into the darkness.

Hiccup began searching for Inferno, fed up with dealing with the
darkness, and the mysteries it held.

"I assure you, you're dragon is fine. It's amazing what you can do to
a Night Fury with a large cod and some drekigras."

Hiccup yelped. The voice had startled him yet again, this time due to
the proximity of the voice to his ear. It seemingly originated a few
inches away from his ear. At last, Hiccup found his sword and ignited
it, giving the room light and revealing the source of the
voice.

"Ingenious really, I imagine you can also use it as a sword?" The
question came from a man dressed in a curious mixture of green, brown
and blue. The leather outfit had very foreign origins based on the



stitching and patterns. The man was sitting on a large rock and was
staring intently at Hiccup. Beside him was an adult Nadder preening
itself. As Hiccup surveyed the rest of the room he saw Toothless,
passed out from pleasure, nearby. Hiccup's gaze returned back to the
intruder. He looked strong, but not overly muscular like Stoick was.
Tall, but from where he was sitting he didn't look quite as tall as
Hiccup. He also had about him an air of authority, one born of real
leadership among men, not from inheritance or nepotism.

"Wh-who are you? You're the Dragon Rider?"

"You really are thick aren't you? That's a dragon there isn't it? If
you must be reminded, I'm your Gebietsleiter"

"Am I supposed to know what that means? Or are you going to tell me?"
Despite the possibly dangerous situation, Hiccups tongue got the
better of him, reverting back to sarcasm to hide his unease.

"Did you learn nothing at the draco ascensorem? What, where you the
son of a watch captain and got pushed through the program?" The man
turned back to his dragon "The amount of times I've seen it Vinur.
Some daft son sent to the program and thinking that he can do
anything he wants because of his father. If I had a grudde for every
time I've seen it, we'd be living much better."

"Yep, it's official; I have no idea what you're talking about."
Hiccup turned to his dragon and began shaking him, attempting to wake
him up.

The Gebietsleiter watched Hiccup as he coaxed the night fury to the
land of the conscious. After several failed attempts, the black
dragon opened his eyes and rolled to his feet. As he woke up, he
registered the scent of two invaders. Instincts drove him to a battle
stance before he could think rationally. If the intruders meant him
or Hiccup harm, they could have done so while they slept. This line
of thinking was further justified by the squawks and grunts of the
green nadder across from him.

The man watched all of this passively, as if he was bored with the
proceedings.

"Really, you expect me to believe that you just happened on a night
fury and began riding it? Do you take me for a fool that can't see
that you are lying?" The man was beginning to get irritated.

"Well I didn't just find him, strange man whom I've never met before,
actually I-"

"I knew it, so you admit to have gone to the draco ascensorem? And
it's Kennari" interrupted the man, Kennari according to him.

"No! I've never been to any drago censorum. I don't even know what
that is. If you would just let me tell yo-"

"Tell me what? That your father was such a prominent man that you got
a night fury without going to the _draco ascensorem_? Is that
supposed to impress me?" Kennari got up as he spoke, advancing
towards Hiccup.

"I'm not trying to impress you! I've never been to the draco



ascensorem. I shot Toothless down"

Kennari stopped in his tracks, and stared at Hiccup, confusion swept
across his face followed by a range of other emotions. Anger finally
settled and took over. He turned back to the nadder with a frown on
his face.

"Of all the ridiculous stories I've ever heard Vinur." He turned back
towards Hiccup, incredulity revealing his current emotions. Hiccup
took this time to explain what he meant.

"I was testing out an invention and I hit him. When I went to go find
him, he was caught up in my net and pinned. I managed to tear of one
of his tail fins and he was stranded. I spared his life and he did
the same. I made him a prosthetic fin and restored his flight. Ever
since, he's been my best friend."

**I stopped here because it was really bad. I couldn't write this
well and it was overall awful. Vinur is here though! He made the cut.
Kennari was just too much of a "bad guy" for me to write him and he
wasnt bending to the role I wanted him for. BTW Kennari literally
means teacher. As in, it's Icelandic (modern day norse) for teacher.
I couldnt stand his character and opted for Nemi instead.**

End
file.


